
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT

Date: June 21, 2021
To: Board of Education
From: Jeff Stauder

BUILDINGS/GROUNDS

Facilities Committee
The committee did not meet this month. The next meeting will be Wednesday, June 23 at 5:30
in the Unit Office Board Room.

Gym floors
I have one price to refinish our two gym floors. It is from Veterans Floors. They have refinished
our floors for the past several years. The total cost for both gyms will be $3,870.00.

Washington Parking Lot
They plan to start the new driveway on Tuesday morning. The price has gone up a little from the
time of the original price. The new cost of the project is $8,100.00 which is higher than the
$7,600.00 which was quoted in 2019. The City has informed me that they will cover the cost of
the concrete for the sidewalk portion of the job.

Summer Maintenance
All the schools have begun their summer cleaning and waxing and are moving along good. The
maintenance guys are working on projects throughout the schools as well.

Transportation

New Buses & Vans
At the last meeting I mentioned looking in to buying two buses with our Esser II money. I have
found two 2020, 72 passenger Internationals. They are off lease buses and they have around
35,000 miles each. The price on them would be $69,986.00 each, for a total cost of
$139,972.00. These buses could potentially last us 6-8 years. Next year alone, the
Transportation Department would reduce its bus payments by $75,374.00. I looked at what a
new bus price is and if we were to buy these buses new they would be in the $90,000 -
$100,000 range. We are getting a very good price on these buses. This money has been
approved in the grant. I am still checking on van prices but the State Bid is not open yet. I was
told it will be another few weeks.




